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Superintendent Report December 2023

Student Activities: 
          We had student holiday dress up days and door decorations staring the week of December 11.  Student 

had their “Winter Fest” rewards day and afternoon on December 19.  The PTO sponsored activity 
stations for the secondary and the elementary had classroom activities in the afternoon.  On December 19 
we had our elementary winter concert and PTO assisted with the decorations and treats for attendees.  
Skyline HS, Denny’s Automotive, and Les Schwab Tires donated holiday gifts to our students.  

Facilities:
We received and had installed our new playground equipment on December 13th.  This consisted of an 
additional set of swing sets, a new climbing toy, and a set of climbing bars.  We also brought in an 
addition playground bark on December 18 for the new equipment.  Our building permit for the new 
portable has been approved from the county.  I have no ETA on the delivery.  Upcoming.  January 22, 
2024 we are scheduled to have new restroom participation installed at the secondary student 
restrooms/locker rooms.  We are also tentatively planning for the conversation to Voice over Internet 
Protocol (VOIP) phones on January 22, 2023.  We had an issue with our kitchen dishwasher and had a 
Hobart Technician out 2 times to diagnose.  They have ordered a part and we are waiting for delivery and 
install of the part. 

Athletics: 
Middle School Basketballs ended the week on December 20th.  High School Boys and Girls basketball 
season is in full swing.  

Personnel:  
We are in process of interviewing for the leave replacement position that was open due to Mr. Rick 
Winters retirement.  We hope to have a replacement by the first of January, 2024.   

Superintendents Activities.
December 6, ESD 113 Special Education Advisory, December 14, ESD 113 Regional Superintendents 
meeting; ESD 113 Special Education Advisory December 20. 
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